FINAL Meeting Minutes
Law Enforcement Committee
Board of Wildlife Resources
7870 Villa Park Drive, Board Room
Richmond, Virginia 23228

October 27, 2021
9:00 am

Present: Mr. Rovelle Brown, Chair; Mr. G.K. Washington; Mr. Brian Vincent/ Virtual,

Board Members in attendance: Mr. Leon Boyd; Executive Director: Mr. Ryan J. Brown;
Director’s Working Group: Ms. Becky Gwynn, Mr. Darin Moore, Ms. Paige Pearson, Dr. Mike
Bednarski, Colonel John Cobb.

The Chair called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and welcomed everyone to the meeting. The
Chair noted for the record that there was a quorum present for the meeting.

The Chair called on the Board Secretary for a Roll Call Vote of members present: Ayes: Rovelle
Brown, G. K. Washington, Leon Boyd, Brian Vincent (Virtual)

Meeting Minutes: The Chair called for a motion to approve the minutes of the August 18, 2021.
Mr. Washington made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 18, 2021 meeting minutes.

It was seconded by Mr. Brown. Ayes: Washington, Brown and Vincent.

Public Comment — Non Agenda Item: The Chair called for Public Comment — Non Agenda
Item.

There being no Public Comments, the Chair moved on with the Agenda.

Welcome New Administrative Investigations Manager: The Chair called on Colonel John
Cobb for an introduction.

Colonel Cobb introduced and welcomed Captain Angela Comer as the new Administrative
Investigations Manager.

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Colonel Cobb for his introduction and
welcomed Captain Comer.

TOP FIVE Law Enforcement Division Accomplishments in the last year:
The Chair called on Colonel Cobb.



Colonel Cobb called on Lt. Rob Ham to give an overview and update on the newly Awarded
VLEPSC Accreditation.

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Lt. Ham for his update on Accreditation.

Colonel Cobb called on Major Milt Robinson for an update.
Major Robinson gave an update on the CPO Recruitment, Selection, and Basic and Modified
Academy. The new 22 Recruits were marched in and presented to the Committee members.

Each introduced themselves and what county they would be assigned to.

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Major Robinson for his update and
introduction of the new recruits.

Implementation of the leadership Development Continuum (LDC):
The Chair called on Colonel John Cobb.

Colonel Cobb gave a presentation on the Implementation of the leadership Development
Continuum.

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Colonel Cobb for his presentation.
Progress toward VCP Career Progression Program (CPP):

The Chair called on Colonel Cobb for an update.

Colonel Cobb gave an update on the Progress toward VCP Career Progression Program.
After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Colonel Cobb for his presentation.
Potential change to the LE Supervisory Structure:

Colonel Cobb called on Major Ryan Shuler for an update.

Major Ryan Shuler gave an update on a potential change to the LE Supervisory Structure.
After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Major Shuler for his update.

Annual VCP Awards Ceremony:

The Chair called on Colonel Cobb.



Colonel Cobb reminded everyone of the VCP Awards Ceremony that will be held Wednesday
after Committee meetings.

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Colonel Cobb.

Director’s Report: The Chair called on Ryan Brown for his Director’s report.

The Director reported how Law Enforcement has turned a corner, he couldn’t be prouder of their
accomplishments this year.

Chair’s Report:

The Chair thanked everyone for attending today’s Law Enforcement committee meeting.
Commended Law Enforcement staff on their progression. The Chair mentioned he worked a job
fair with Sgt. Mike Hill and how professional and knowledgeable he was.

The Chair announced the next Law Enforcement committee meeting will be January 19, 2022

and asked if there were any additional comments, hearing none, he adjourned the meeting at
9:45 am.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Frances Boswell



